
LICENSING COMMITTEE 
HEARING
MONDAY, 2 SEPTEMBER 2019 - 11.00 AM

PRESENT: Councillor M Humphrey (Chairman), Councillor A Maul, Councillor N Meekins and 
Councillor M Tanfield (Substitute) 

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE: Linda Albon (Member Services & Governance Officer), Michelle 
Bishop (Licensing Manager) and Colin Miles  (Legal Representative)

LH4/19 DETERMINATION OF AN APPLICATION FOR THE REVIEW OF A PREMISES 
LICENCE MADE UNDER THE PROVISIONS OF THE LICENSING ACT 2003 - 
HARANS, 10/11 NORFOLK STREET, WISBECH PE13 3LD

Councillor Humphrey opened the hearing and invited Michelle Bishop, Licensing Manager, to make 
an announcement. 

Michelle Bishop advised that she had received an email yesterday (Sunday 1st September) from 
Corrigan Lockett, agent for owner of Haran’s store, requesting an adjournment due to the store 
owner being injured in an assault in the premises on Friday 30 August. Subsequently she has 
received an email from the investigating police officer and verbal confirmation from Fenland CCTV 
confirming the incident took place. 

The agent has formally requested an adjournment to today’s hearing in the public interest to allow 
a fair hearing to take place at a later date.

Michelle Bishop pointed out that on the afternoon of Friday 30 August she had received notification 
from the agent, who had been appointed at the last minute, requesting an adjournment. She then 
contacted Councillor Humphrey and Colin Miles, Fenland District Council’s Legal representative, 
who decided an adjournment would not be granted and the hearing would go ahead as originally 
planned. 

The Chairman agreed to an adjournment in view of the circumstances that have now arisen and 
announced the revised date for the hearing to be Friday 27 September at 11.00am at the 
Boathouse.  

11.06 am                     Chairman


